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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

March Meeting Minutes

Location: Roberts Memorial Center

Tuesday, March 19, 2012
2:00 pm

Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty at 2:00 p.m.

Members Present: Heidi Bainbridge – DFC Coalition Coordinator, Randy Besick – Business Owner, Rhonda Carter – Parent, Melissa Daugherty – Youth Serving Organization, Tonja Jirak – Parent, Lee McIntosh – Law Enforcement, Kris Rankin – Parent, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, MaryAnn Williams – Volunteer Group
February Minutes approved by: Ginger Shaw Second: Tonja Jirak
	Topic: DFC Update - It is in the meeting packet
· Heidi mentioned that there is an adjustment happening with the Merchant Trainings.  She shared that Heather Caraccio is no longer going to be doing them and Kitty Bogle will be doing them now.  She said that due to this change no trainings were held in March but there will be three trainings offered during the month of April!  
ACTION STEP:  None 

	TOPIC:  Day on the Hill – February 25, 2013 
DISCUSSION:

· Four of the Youth Leadership Council members attended the AC4C Day on the Hill.  During the event they met with Curt Hanson and spoke with him about the facts on underage drinking.  Heidi said that the theme for the event was just the facts.  The students were providing information to the legislators on underage drinking and the work that has been done in their local communities.  Two of the Van Buren students, Faith Murphy and Abby Rider, spoke at a press conference about the work that has been done in Van Buren County and the work that still need to be done there.   Heidi shared that she enjoys taking students to this event; especially those who do not get to have experiences like that normally.  
· Randy asked how the students get there.  Heidi shared that she drove them there in a school suburban.  Randy asked if it was during a school day.  Heidi said yes because the event was held on a school day.    

ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Kick Butts Day 
· Melissa shared that it is tomorrow and it is a national day to encourage people to quit smoking for the day or permanently.  She said the kids have been busy for this event.  She shared that this morning there were some of the Van Buren YLC members on the radio on Coffee Break.  She said that today in Bonaparte some of the Harmony YLC members setup a display in a store front window.    It included facts, posters and luminaries.  She shared that tomorrow the Van Buren High School members would be doing tobacco assessments around town.  She said they may also be doing some cigarette butt cleanup at the city park.  Heidi said they were going to go and look to see if it is better since park is now a smoke/tobacco free area.  Melissa said there will be a pledge booth, locker facts, announcements, a cigarette ingredient booth during lunch and a kickball activity tomorrow at the Van Buren Middle/High School.  Melissa shared that there will also be a cigarette butt cleanup and presentation at Douds later in the week.  
· Lee commented that it is frustrating that in casinos and other areas they still allow smoking but people are being asked to not smoke in parks, open areas and their businesses.  He said he does not like the idea of stopping smoking everywhere. He said to have the legislature be so hypocritical is frustrating.  
· Randy shared that a judge in Burlington ruled that it is legal to allow smoking in casinos but not in other places because of the money that the government makes from the casinos.  This is against the portion of the Iowa Constitution that says any law passed that is not applied equally is unconstitutional.  

· Heidi and Melissa agreed that it comes down to the money.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	Topic: Compliance Checks 
· Heidi shared that Josh Wiley told her that the Van Buren County Reserve Officers do plan to continue compliance checks beyond the funding from the STOP grant.  Heidi said he had told her it was a matter of man power and that as long as the coalition was willing to aid them with the support they need with tracking businesses that have failed and businesses that have been trained so that they have that information and they will provide the man power.  Heidi told him that the coalition would be able to continue supporting the compliance checks as he was asking it to do.  

· Randy asked if the money to pay the kids will come from the county’s budget instead of the coalition’s budget.  Heidi said it is possible that the coalition can continue to pay the kids from the coalition’s budget until the DFC monies are gone.    She said that is allowable, but the coalition cannot pay the officers for their time.  Randy asked if the coalition had done that before.  Heidi said yes through the STOP grant.  Randy asked if the reserve officers get paid.  Lee said no not personally, but the money goes into a fund to buy gear, equipment, supplies and materials for the reserve officers.  Randy asked if the payment went into the reserve officer’s fund.  Lee, Tonja and Heidi all agreed that it does go to the reserve officer’s fund.  
· Heidi shared that she is meeting with them on Monday night at their meeting.  She also said she has the most recent compliance check information from them as well.  
ACTION STEP:  Support the Sheriff’s Reserve Officers with Compliance Checks
By Whom: Coalition Staff 
By When: As needed 

	Topic: Drug Take Back Day 
· Heidi shared that Lee has graciously volunteered the reserve officers again to do the national prescription drug take back day locally in Keosauqua at the Senior Center on April 27, 2013 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm.  The coalition will again help support this event with marketing (ads and articles in the paper and fliers) and providing Lee’s Pharmacy with the stickers to place on medication bags again.   Heidi will have fliers for coalition members to distribute at the next meeting.    She shared there was a good turn out in Keosauqua last April and a small turn out in Farmington in the fall.  Lee commented that they did get some Oxycodone in Farmington from an older lady.  Ginger shared that is popular right now.  Randy asked what that is and others shared it is a narcotic pain killer that is highly addictive and it is popular right now with drug addicts.  
ACTION STEP:  Support the Sheriff’s Reserve Officers by getting the word out with fliers, newspaper articles & ads and by word of mouth.
By Whom: All members
By When: April 27, 2013

	Topic: Town Hall 
· Heidi shared that the coalition will not be holding a town hall meeting this year.  She said SAMHSA provides stipends for them every other year and this is an off year for that.  

· Heidi said that instead the coalition is going to focus on how it can help local businesses to prepare for RAGBRAI coming through the county in July.  This would be for businesses that would be providing/selling/serving alcohol during that event.  She said it is a matter of helping them to make sure they have the proper licenses, if they are going to be doing outdoor service, etc.  She shared that she has been in contact with Iowa ABD and they are going to provide the coalition with information that can be shared with the local businesses and they might even be able to come back down and meet with businesses to answer questions they may have.  So, the coalition is looking to hold an event for local merchants or groups that would be selling alcohol to help them prepare for RAGBRAI and make sure they are within the legal boundaries of Iowa ABD.   Heidi said it will not be major as it will only be for those merchants or groups serving alcohol and she will be looking for help with the event from the coalition members.  She shared that she had talked with Tavia at the chamber and she is going to provide Heidi with information from the state meeting and Heidi is going to attend the local meetings for RAGBRAI.  
· Tonja asked about traveling vendors having alcohol licenses and whether or not that is a local or state wide license.  Heidi and others commented that it would need to be local.  Heidi asked if traveling vendors come to the pass through towns.  Tonja said yes some do.  There was a discussion of how vendors work for this event in pass through towns.  

· Heidi said she will be looking for some volunteers.  She shared that all of the coalitions work will be done ahead of time – there will not be any fundraising or booths done during RAGBRAI.  She said it will all be preparation work; i.e. help with the merchant meeting, delivering resources to merchants, etc.  This work will cover the majority of the county not just Keosauqua since the bikers will be going through many of the towns in the county during their ride.  

· Heidi said if anyone has ideas for services to provide to the local merchants in regards to RAGBRAI so that they have all of the information they need before the event please let her know.  Heidi mentioned the issue that Kris had run into with the Harmony Post Prom Committee about selling wine at their fundraiser and wanting that advertised.  The committee had already been aware of the issue and was only planning on selling empty bottles and had sent an email saying they did not think it would be a good idea for the coalition to advertise that for them.  Heidi shared though that this is the type of issue a lot of people may not be aware of being a problem as it is not allowable to sell alcohol at a benefit under the three tier system.  
ACTION STEP:  Help to plan and run the event 
By Whom: Any coalition members who are interested 
By When: June 2013

	TOPIC:  Workgroups 
DISCUSSION:

· Heidi asked the coalition members in attendance to break into work groups to work on items in the work plan that need people to do leg work for the coalition.  The areas are Near Peers, Hospital, Parents and Work Sites/Industries.  The strategies listed for these needed to be addressed and have plans made for how the tasks can and will be done, by when and by whom.  Heidi commented that this work of planning will probably go on for a few months and the actual work may take a while to be done.  She said some of the tasks may not be able to be done until 2014 even.  

· The chair person for parents was Ginger Shaw; for near peers it was Tonja Jirak; for the hospital it was Lee McIntosh; and for work sites/industries it was Melissa Daugherty.  The members present broke into the four groups and discussed the strategies and developed tasks and plans for each one and turned in their work sheets to Heidi after they were done.     
· Heidi shared that the coalition will begin working on the plans made during these discussions and she will be in contact with people who offered to help with the strategies.  
ACTION STEP:  Complete the work that was outlined on the work sheets
By Whom: All coalition members
By When: As needed

	Topic: Upcoming Trainings – Information on each is in the meeting packets – it can also be found online.
· Iowa Drug Endangered Children Conference, April 8, 2013 in Altoona at Prairie Meadows.  Jenna and Jessie from Parents as Teachers will be attending this as they do in home visits with children.    Heidi will also be attending this conference.  
· The Governor’s Conference on Substance Abuse, April 2nd &3rd in Des Moines at Vets Auditorium.  There is information on sessions and registration in the packets.  Heidi pointed out that it is very treatment focused and there is not much being offered for prevention.  So, it would be a good conference for those in treatment.
· Risky Business Conference, April 30, 2013 in Ames at Iowa State University.  It is a youth conference.  In the past the coalition has taken YLC members to this training and this year the coalition is not sure if they will be taking students.  This is because in the past couple of the years the students and youth leaders have not felt that they have gotten much from the training.  The students have not come back excited from it and ready with new ideas to use in the community.  This might be something for other youth to attend, especially if they are new to youth work.  
ACTION STEP:  None 

	Other Business: Rhonda asked about whether or not the coalition addresses bullying in the community.  Heidi said yes it does through the two school districts in the county.  She said the coalition has provided resources and materials to both of them to address bullying.  She said at Van Buren the coalition helped with the new code of conduct where verbiage was added about harassment, bullying and cyber bullying.  She shared Van Buren’s Conduct Policy with Harmony and the coalition again helped with the code of conduct where verbiage about harassment, bullying and cyber bullying was added.  She commented that Harmony also hired Jayne Wells to come in and work with their district on bullying issues in that district.  Rhonda said she would be in contact then with Jayne.  Heidi said the coalition realizes it is an issue and is helping to address it especially through the YLC group now.  It was shared that there is an YLC student who is preparing a video on harassment, bullying and cyber bullying to be used in the Van Buren district.  


Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 16, 2013 at 2:00pm at Van Buren County Hospital Community Services Center Conference Room in the new building at the hospital – There will be work group time at the April meeting – so invite others to attend to help with the work of the coalition.  
Meeting Adjourned: At 2:45 p.m.
*Meeting minutes are only a summary of the meeting.  For a recording of the full dialogue of the meeting you may contact the coalition office.    
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